
FINDINGS 

General Plan Amendment GPA21-0002/2021-2029 Housing Element Update 

Planning Commission/August 17, 2021 

Based on the review and analysis of this project by staff and affected agencies, and supported by 

discussion in the staff report and evidence in the record, the following findings can be made: 

1.0 CEQA FINDINGS 

1.1 The 2021-2029 Housing Element was prepared in accordance with California 

Government Code Sections 65580-65589.8 and reviewed by the State Department of 

Housing and Community Development to ensure compliance with State law. An 

Addendum was prepared to El Dorado County’s General Plan EIR, certified in May 2003 

(State Clearinghouse Number 2001082030) demonstrating that the analysis in that EIR 

adequately addresses the potential physical impacts associated with implementation of 

the proposed project.  Furthermore, the proposed project would not trigger any of the 

conditions described in CEQA Guidelines Section 15162 calling for the preparation of a 

subsequent EIR or negative declaration based on the analysis provided in the Addendum.  

1.2 The proposed GPA21-0002/2021-2029 Housing Element is deemed to be in the public 

interest. Availability of housing is a vital issue of local and statewide importance. The 

Housing Element makes adequate provisions for the existing and projected housing needs 

for all economic segments of the community. The housing element also is in the public 

interest since it addresses regional housing needs. 

1. 3 The potential impacts of the proposed amendment have been assessed and have been 

determined not to be detrimental to the public health, safety, or welfare. It is intended to 

promote the housing needs of the community, including safe housing conditions and vital 

neighborhoods. 

1.4 The documents and other materials that constitute the record of proceedings upon which 

this decision is based are in the custody of the Planning and Building Department at 2850 

Fairlane Court, Placerville, CA 95667.  

2.0 GENERAL PLAN FINDINGS 

2.1 The proposed General Plan Amendment is consistent and compatible with the rest of the 

General Plan and any implementation programs that may be affected. 

2.2 Implementation of some programs identified in the Housing Element may require an 

amendment to other Elements of the General Plan to ensure internal consistency. The 

2021-2029 Housing Element replaces the 2013-2021 Housing Element in the General 

Plan. 
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